
Inspection of Zaporizhzhia Nuclear Power Plant 
must address workers' health and safety 

(25 August 2022) EPSU has called for an urgent safety inspection of the 
Zaporizhzhia Nuclear Power Plant.

Discussions are currently underway between Ukraine, Russia, International Atomic 
Energy Agency (IAEA) and the UN (United Nations) to allow for a mission to the 
nuclear plant. We call for rapid progression in these talks to allow for an essential 
safety visit – one that also engages with trade union representatives.

Zaporizhzhia – Europe’s largest nuclear power plant - has been under Russian 
occupation since 4 March 2022. There are now reports that the plant is being used 
as cover for artillery that fires from the plant. This has raised serious concerns 
about the possibility of nuclear disaster – but the conditions of those working under 
Russian occupation are an equally serious concern.
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EPSU and the Ukrainian Nuclear Power Workers Union (Atomprofsilka) have been 
raising their concerns regarding Russian occupation of nuclear plants since March 
2022. Since the occupation, workers have described the growing physical and 
psychological pressure of working under Russian troops. The National Nuclear 
Energy Generating Company (NNEGC) Energoatom has reported the kidnapping of 
around 100 plant workers and there have been reports of torture and deaths. 

The trade unions representing these workers are concerned at accounts being 
spread by Russia which blame Ukraine for security problems being caused by this 
occupation. Fatigue, low morale and psychological pressure are all serious risk 
factors for nuclear accidents. We urge Russia, Ukraine, the IAEA and UN to prioritise 
the safety of these workers in any future safety visits – and to work towards a 
complete withdrawal of Russian soldiers from the plant. 

For the EPSU GS Letter to Director General Rafael Mariano Grossi - Appeal of the 
workers of the Zaporizhia nuclear power plant occupied by Russian troops
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